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The school holidays are only days away, and we 

hope everyone has a relaxing and refreshing two-

week break.  

It was wonderful seeing so many smiling faces at our 

Easter Hat Parade and Easter Egg Hunt. We had 

great fun during the parade. Thank you to all the 

students for putting so much into their Easter Hats, 

they all looked amazing.  

After the parade students enjoyed the Easter Egg 

Hunt and fun was had by everyone in our special 

game of ‘Catch the Egg’.  

It is with great delight to announce that Mrs Knapman 

will be returning at the start of Term 2. She will be 

joining us on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

PBL Rewards – Thursday 11th April  

Get ready for an exciting day ahead! On Thursday 

11th April, we are celebrating all the positive 

behaviour and hard work that the students have been 

displaying this term.  

Students are invited to wear mufti to school. Please 

remember no singlet tops or sandals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anzac Day – Thursday 25th April  

With Anzac Day falling within the school holidays, 

we are planning for our students to participate in the 

march. Please contact the school office ASAP to 

confirm if your child/ren will be marching on the day. 

This will allow us to allocate student jobs such as 

carrying the flag, laying our school wreath and 

reading the Ode.  

 

 

 



New Date - Bective Cross Country – Friday 12th 

April  

Attunga’s Recreation Ground, situated behind 

Attunga Public School on Palmer Street, will play host 

to the annual Bective Cross Country event this year. 

The distance the competitors will run are: 

4-5 years run 500m  

6-7 years run 1km  

8-10 years run 2km  

11-13 years run 3km 

While students are not participating in their races, 

they will take part in other sport activities. The course 

familiarisation will occur at 10am and the first group of 

runners, consisting of 6/7-year-olds will start at 11am. 

Students need to be at school by 9:15am, as the bus 

will leave exactly at 9:20am so we can reach Attunga 

PS to participate in the walk the course.  

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences  

A big thank you to those who have nominated their 

preferred day and time for the upcoming parent/carer 

– teacher conferences scheduled for Tuesday 30th 

April and Thursday 2nd May.  

If you haven’t yet nominated your preferred time and 

day, please contact the school office as soon as 

possible. We will do our best to accommodate your 

schedule and provide available options for these 

important meetings.  

These conferences are valuable opportunities to 

discuss your child’s progress and address any 

questions or concerns you may have. 

Grip Leadership – Tuesday 14th May 

On Tuesday 14th May, Year 5 & 6 will be travelling to 

Tamworth to participate in GRIP Student Leadership 

Day being held at Tamworth War Memorial Town 

Hall. The theme for this year’s conference is ‘Step 

Forward’. Students will have the opportunity to 

participate in interactive activities, discussions, 

leadership games and entertainment. Students will 

travel by bus and be accompanied by Mrs 

McGuiness. They will need to be at school by 

8:20am ready to leave by 8:25am, as the day starts 

at 9:15am.   

Stage 3 – Canberra Excursion, Monday 20th May 

– Friday 24th May 

Students in Years 5 & 6 received the permission 

notes and itinerary for our upcoming excursion to 

Canberra. This promises to be an educational and 

exciting trip, and we are so grateful to our P&C for 

their generous subsidy, making this experience 

possible for our students.  

If you have any questions or require additional 

information about the excursion, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs McGuiness.  

 

 



Construction Work 

Construction work on our undercover walkways will 

be continuing throughout the upcoming school 

holidays. For safety reasons, we will not be 

participating in the ‘Share Our Space’ program during 

this time. It is greatly appreciated that everyone 

refrains from entering the school grounds during this 

period.  

Your cooperation and understanding are greatly 

appreciated as we work to enhance our school 

facilities.  

Mrs McGuiness needs your help! 

She needs any unwanted china 

cups for an upcoming project, so if 

you have any that you no longer 

need, please drop them off at the 

school office. 



 

WK  Upcoming Events  

  

11 

  

Thursday 11th April PBL Rewards Day – Mufti 

Friday 12th April 
Bective Cross Country @ Attunga P.S 

Last Day of Term 

  

1 

Term 2 

Monday 29th April School Development Day 

Tuesday 30th April 
Students Return 

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences 

  

2 

  

Thursday 9th May MAGS Morning Tea 
(Mothers, Aunts, Grandma & Someone Special) 

Friday 10th May Walk to School Safely Day 

  

3 
Tuesday 15th May GRIP Leadership – Stage 3 

4 

Monday 20th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Tuesday 21st May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Wednesday 22nd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Thursday 23rd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Friday 24th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 – return 

Please note that all dates are subject to late changes 



 

Friday Fun Day 
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The school holidays are only days away, and we 

hope everyone has a relaxing and refreshing two-

week break.  

It was wonderful seeing so many smiling faces at our 

Easter Hat Parade and Easter Egg Hunt. We had 

great fun during the parade. Thank you to all the 

students for putting so much into their Easter Hats, 

they all looked amazing.  

After the parade students enjoyed the Easter Egg 

Hunt and fun was had by everyone in our special 

game of ‘Catch the Egg’.  

It is with great delight to announce that Mrs Knapman 

will be returning at the start of Term 2. She will be 

joining us on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

PBL Rewards – Thursday 11th April  

Get ready for an exciting day ahead! On Thursday 

11th April, we are celebrating all the positive 

behaviour and hard work that the students have been 

displaying this term.  

Students are invited to wear mufti to school. Please 

remember no singlet tops or sandals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anzac Day – Thursday 25th April  

With Anzac Day falling within the school holidays, 

we are planning for our students to participate in the 

march. Please contact the school office ASAP to 

confirm if your child/ren will be marching on the day. 

This will allow us to allocate student jobs such as 

carrying the flag, laying our school wreath and 

reading the Ode.  

 

 

 



New Date - Bective Cross Country – Friday 12th 

April  

Attunga’s Recreation Ground, situated behind 

Attunga Public School on Palmer Street, will play host 

to the annual Bective Cross Country event this year. 

The distance the competitors will run are: 

4-5 years run 500m  

6-7 years run 1km  

8-10 years run 2km  

11-13 years run 3km 

While students are not participating in their races, 

they will take part in other sport activities. The course 

familiarisation will occur at 10am and the first group of 

runners, consisting of 6/7-year-olds will start at 11am. 

Students need to be at school by 9:15am, as the bus 

will leave exactly at 9:20am so we can reach Attunga 

PS to participate in the walk the course.  

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences  

A big thank you to those who have nominated their 

preferred day and time for the upcoming parent/carer 

– teacher conferences scheduled for Tuesday 30th 

April and Thursday 2nd May.  

If you haven’t yet nominated your preferred time and 

day, please contact the school office as soon as 

possible. We will do our best to accommodate your 

schedule and provide available options for these 

important meetings.  

These conferences are valuable opportunities to 

discuss your child’s progress and address any 

questions or concerns you may have. 

Grip Leadership – Tuesday 14th May 

On Tuesday 14th May, Year 5 & 6 will be travelling to 

Tamworth to participate in GRIP Student Leadership 

Day being held at Tamworth War Memorial Town 

Hall. The theme for this year’s conference is ‘Step 

Forward’. Students will have the opportunity to 

participate in interactive activities, discussions, 

leadership games and entertainment. Students will 

travel by bus and be accompanied by Mrs 

McGuiness. They will need to be at school by 

8:20am ready to leave by 8:25am, as the day starts 

at 9:15am.   

Stage 3 – Canberra Excursion, Monday 20th May 

– Friday 24th May 

Students in Years 5 & 6 received the permission 

notes and itinerary for our upcoming excursion to 

Canberra. This promises to be an educational and 

exciting trip, and we are so grateful to our P&C for 

their generous subsidy, making this experience 

possible for our students.  

If you have any questions or require additional 

information about the excursion, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs McGuiness.  

 

 



Construction Work 

Construction work on our undercover walkways will 

be continuing throughout the upcoming school 

holidays. For safety reasons, we will not be 

participating in the ‘Share Our Space’ program during 

this time. It is greatly appreciated that everyone 

refrains from entering the school grounds during this 

period.  

Your cooperation and understanding are greatly 

appreciated as we work to enhance our school 

facilities.  

Mrs McGuiness needs your help! 

She needs any unwanted china 

cups for an upcoming project, so if 

you have any that you no longer 

need, please drop them off at the 

school office. 



 

WK  Upcoming Events  

  

11 

  

Thursday 11th April PBL Rewards Day – Mufti 

Friday 12th April 
Bective Cross Country @ Attunga P.S 

Last Day of Term 

  

1 

Term 2 

Monday 29th April School Development Day 

Tuesday 30th April 
Students Return 

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences 

  

2 

  

Thursday 9th May MAGS Morning Tea 
(Mothers, Aunts, Grandma & Someone Special) 

Friday 10th May Walk to School Safely Day 

  

3 
Tuesday 15th May GRIP Leadership – Stage 3 

4 

Monday 20th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Tuesday 21st May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Wednesday 22nd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Thursday 23rd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Friday 24th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 – return 

Please note that all dates are subject to late changes 



 

Friday Fun Day 
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The school holidays are only days away, and we 

hope everyone has a relaxing and refreshing two-

week break.  

It was wonderful seeing so many smiling faces at our 

Easter Hat Parade and Easter Egg Hunt. We had 

great fun during the parade. Thank you to all the 

students for putting so much into their Easter Hats, 

they all looked amazing.  

After the parade students enjoyed the Easter Egg 

Hunt and fun was had by everyone in our special 

game of ‘Catch the Egg’.  

It is with great delight to announce that Mrs Knapman 

will be returning at the start of Term 2. She will be 

joining us on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

PBL Rewards – Thursday 11th April  

Get ready for an exciting day ahead! On Thursday 

11th April, we are celebrating all the positive 

behaviour and hard work that the students have been 

displaying this term.  

Students are invited to wear mufti to school. Please 

remember no singlet tops or sandals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anzac Day – Thursday 25th April  

With Anzac Day falling within the school holidays, 

we are planning for our students to participate in the 

march. Please contact the school office ASAP to 

confirm if your child/ren will be marching on the day. 

This will allow us to allocate student jobs such as 

carrying the flag, laying our school wreath and 

reading the Ode.  

 

 

 



New Date - Bective Cross Country – Friday 12th 

April  

Attunga’s Recreation Ground, situated behind 

Attunga Public School on Palmer Street, will play host 

to the annual Bective Cross Country event this year. 

The distance the competitors will run are: 

4-5 years run 500m  

6-7 years run 1km  

8-10 years run 2km  

11-13 years run 3km 

While students are not participating in their races, 

they will take part in other sport activities. The course 

familiarisation will occur at 10am and the first group of 

runners, consisting of 6/7-year-olds will start at 11am. 

Students need to be at school by 9:15am, as the bus 

will leave exactly at 9:20am so we can reach Attunga 

PS to participate in the walk the course.  

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences  

A big thank you to those who have nominated their 

preferred day and time for the upcoming parent/carer 

– teacher conferences scheduled for Tuesday 30th 

April and Thursday 2nd May.  

If you haven’t yet nominated your preferred time and 

day, please contact the school office as soon as 

possible. We will do our best to accommodate your 

schedule and provide available options for these 

important meetings.  

These conferences are valuable opportunities to 

discuss your child’s progress and address any 

questions or concerns you may have. 

Grip Leadership – Tuesday 14th May 

On Tuesday 14th May, Year 5 & 6 will be travelling to 

Tamworth to participate in GRIP Student Leadership 

Day being held at Tamworth War Memorial Town 

Hall. The theme for this year’s conference is ‘Step 

Forward’. Students will have the opportunity to 

participate in interactive activities, discussions, 

leadership games and entertainment. Students will 

travel by bus and be accompanied by Mrs 

McGuiness. They will need to be at school by 

8:20am ready to leave by 8:25am, as the day starts 

at 9:15am.   

Stage 3 – Canberra Excursion, Monday 20th May 

– Friday 24th May 

Students in Years 5 & 6 received the permission 

notes and itinerary for our upcoming excursion to 

Canberra. This promises to be an educational and 

exciting trip, and we are so grateful to our P&C for 

their generous subsidy, making this experience 

possible for our students.  

If you have any questions or require additional 

information about the excursion, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs McGuiness.  

 

 



Construction Work 

Construction work on our undercover walkways will 

be continuing throughout the upcoming school 

holidays. For safety reasons, we will not be 

participating in the ‘Share Our Space’ program during 

this time. It is greatly appreciated that everyone 

refrains from entering the school grounds during this 

period.  

Your cooperation and understanding are greatly 

appreciated as we work to enhance our school 

facilities.  

Mrs McGuiness needs your help! 

She needs any unwanted china 

cups for an upcoming project, so if 

you have any that you no longer 

need, please drop them off at the 

school office. 



 

WK  Upcoming Events  

  

11 

  

Thursday 11th April PBL Rewards Day – Mufti 

Friday 12th April 
Bective Cross Country @ Attunga P.S 

Last Day of Term 

  

1 

Term 2 

Monday 29th April School Development Day 

Tuesday 30th April 
Students Return 

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences 

  

2 

  

Thursday 9th May MAGS Morning Tea 
(Mothers, Aunts, Grandma & Someone Special) 

Friday 10th May Walk to School Safely Day 

  

3 
Tuesday 15th May GRIP Leadership – Stage 3 

4 

Monday 20th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Tuesday 21st May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Wednesday 22nd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Thursday 23rd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Friday 24th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 – return 

Please note that all dates are subject to late changes 



 

Friday Fun Day 
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The school holidays are only days away, and we 

hope everyone has a relaxing and refreshing two-

week break.  

It was wonderful seeing so many smiling faces at our 

Easter Hat Parade and Easter Egg Hunt. We had 

great fun during the parade. Thank you to all the 

students for putting so much into their Easter Hats, 

they all looked amazing.  

After the parade students enjoyed the Easter Egg 

Hunt and fun was had by everyone in our special 

game of ‘Catch the Egg’.  

It is with great delight to announce that Mrs Knapman 

will be returning at the start of Term 2. She will be 

joining us on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

PBL Rewards – Thursday 11th April  

Get ready for an exciting day ahead! On Thursday 

11th April, we are celebrating all the positive 

behaviour and hard work that the students have been 

displaying this term.  

Students are invited to wear mufti to school. Please 

remember no singlet tops or sandals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anzac Day – Thursday 25th April  

With Anzac Day falling within the school holidays, 

we are planning for our students to participate in the 

march. Please contact the school office ASAP to 

confirm if your child/ren will be marching on the day. 

This will allow us to allocate student jobs such as 

carrying the flag, laying our school wreath and 

reading the Ode.  

 

 

 



New Date - Bective Cross Country – Friday 12th 

April  

Attunga’s Recreation Ground, situated behind 

Attunga Public School on Palmer Street, will play host 

to the annual Bective Cross Country event this year. 

The distance the competitors will run are: 

4-5 years run 500m  

6-7 years run 1km  

8-10 years run 2km  

11-13 years run 3km 

While students are not participating in their races, 

they will take part in other sport activities. The course 

familiarisation will occur at 10am and the first group of 

runners, consisting of 6/7-year-olds will start at 11am. 

Students need to be at school by 9:15am, as the bus 

will leave exactly at 9:20am so we can reach Attunga 

PS to participate in the walk the course.  

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences  

A big thank you to those who have nominated their 

preferred day and time for the upcoming parent/carer 

– teacher conferences scheduled for Tuesday 30th 

April and Thursday 2nd May.  

If you haven’t yet nominated your preferred time and 

day, please contact the school office as soon as 

possible. We will do our best to accommodate your 

schedule and provide available options for these 

important meetings.  

These conferences are valuable opportunities to 

discuss your child’s progress and address any 

questions or concerns you may have. 

Grip Leadership – Tuesday 14th May 

On Tuesday 14th May, Year 5 & 6 will be travelling to 

Tamworth to participate in GRIP Student Leadership 

Day being held at Tamworth War Memorial Town 

Hall. The theme for this year’s conference is ‘Step 

Forward’. Students will have the opportunity to 

participate in interactive activities, discussions, 

leadership games and entertainment. Students will 

travel by bus and be accompanied by Mrs 

McGuiness. They will need to be at school by 

8:20am ready to leave by 8:25am, as the day starts 

at 9:15am.   

Stage 3 – Canberra Excursion, Monday 20th May 

– Friday 24th May 

Students in Years 5 & 6 received the permission 

notes and itinerary for our upcoming excursion to 

Canberra. This promises to be an educational and 

exciting trip, and we are so grateful to our P&C for 

their generous subsidy, making this experience 

possible for our students.  

If you have any questions or require additional 

information about the excursion, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs McGuiness.  

 

 



Construction Work 

Construction work on our undercover walkways will 

be continuing throughout the upcoming school 

holidays. For safety reasons, we will not be 

participating in the ‘Share Our Space’ program during 

this time. It is greatly appreciated that everyone 

refrains from entering the school grounds during this 

period.  

Your cooperation and understanding are greatly 

appreciated as we work to enhance our school 

facilities.  

Mrs McGuiness needs your help! 

She needs any unwanted china 

cups for an upcoming project, so if 

you have any that you no longer 

need, please drop them off at the 

school office. 



 

WK  Upcoming Events  

  

11 

  

Thursday 11th April PBL Rewards Day – Mufti 

Friday 12th April 
Bective Cross Country @ Attunga P.S 

Last Day of Term 

  

1 

Term 2 

Monday 29th April School Development Day 

Tuesday 30th April 
Students Return 

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences 

  

2 

  

Thursday 9th May MAGS Morning Tea 
(Mothers, Aunts, Grandma & Someone Special) 

Friday 10th May Walk to School Safely Day 

  

3 
Tuesday 15th May GRIP Leadership – Stage 3 

4 

Monday 20th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Tuesday 21st May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Wednesday 22nd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Thursday 23rd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Friday 24th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 – return 

Please note that all dates are subject to late changes 



 

Friday Fun Day 
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The school holidays are only days away, and we 

hope everyone has a relaxing and refreshing two-

week break.  

It was wonderful seeing so many smiling faces at our 

Easter Hat Parade and Easter Egg Hunt. We had 

great fun during the parade. Thank you to all the 

students for putting so much into their Easter Hats, 

they all looked amazing.  

After the parade students enjoyed the Easter Egg 

Hunt and fun was had by everyone in our special 

game of ‘Catch the Egg’.  

It is with great delight to announce that Mrs Knapman 

will be returning at the start of Term 2. She will be 

joining us on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

PBL Rewards – Thursday 11th April  

Get ready for an exciting day ahead! On Thursday 

11th April, we are celebrating all the positive 

behaviour and hard work that the students have been 

displaying this term.  

Students are invited to wear mufti to school. Please 

remember no singlet tops or sandals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anzac Day – Thursday 25th April  

With Anzac Day falling within the school holidays, 

we are planning for our students to participate in the 

march. Please contact the school office ASAP to 

confirm if your child/ren will be marching on the day. 

This will allow us to allocate student jobs such as 

carrying the flag, laying our school wreath and 

reading the Ode.  

 

 

 



New Date - Bective Cross Country – Friday 12th 

April  

Attunga’s Recreation Ground, situated behind 

Attunga Public School on Palmer Street, will play host 

to the annual Bective Cross Country event this year. 

The distance the competitors will run are: 

4-5 years run 500m  

6-7 years run 1km  

8-10 years run 2km  

11-13 years run 3km 

While students are not participating in their races, 

they will take part in other sport activities. The course 

familiarisation will occur at 10am and the first group of 

runners, consisting of 6/7-year-olds will start at 11am. 

Students need to be at school by 9:15am, as the bus 

will leave exactly at 9:20am so we can reach Attunga 

PS to participate in the walk the course.  

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences  

A big thank you to those who have nominated their 

preferred day and time for the upcoming parent/carer 

– teacher conferences scheduled for Tuesday 30th 

April and Thursday 2nd May.  

If you haven’t yet nominated your preferred time and 

day, please contact the school office as soon as 

possible. We will do our best to accommodate your 

schedule and provide available options for these 

important meetings.  

These conferences are valuable opportunities to 

discuss your child’s progress and address any 

questions or concerns you may have. 

Grip Leadership – Tuesday 14th May 

On Tuesday 14th May, Year 5 & 6 will be travelling to 

Tamworth to participate in GRIP Student Leadership 

Day being held at Tamworth War Memorial Town 

Hall. The theme for this year’s conference is ‘Step 

Forward’. Students will have the opportunity to 

participate in interactive activities, discussions, 

leadership games and entertainment. Students will 

travel by bus and be accompanied by Mrs 

McGuiness. They will need to be at school by 

8:20am ready to leave by 8:25am, as the day starts 

at 9:15am.   

Stage 3 – Canberra Excursion, Monday 20th May 

– Friday 24th May 

Students in Years 5 & 6 received the permission 

notes and itinerary for our upcoming excursion to 

Canberra. This promises to be an educational and 

exciting trip, and we are so grateful to our P&C for 

their generous subsidy, making this experience 

possible for our students.  

If you have any questions or require additional 

information about the excursion, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs McGuiness.  

 

 



Construction Work 

Construction work on our undercover walkways will 

be continuing throughout the upcoming school 

holidays. For safety reasons, we will not be 

participating in the ‘Share Our Space’ program during 

this time. It is greatly appreciated that everyone 

refrains from entering the school grounds during this 

period.  

Your cooperation and understanding are greatly 

appreciated as we work to enhance our school 

facilities.  

Mrs McGuiness needs your help! 

She needs any unwanted china 

cups for an upcoming project, so if 

you have any that you no longer 

need, please drop them off at the 

school office. 



 

WK  Upcoming Events  

  

11 

  

Thursday 11th April PBL Rewards Day – Mufti 

Friday 12th April 
Bective Cross Country @ Attunga P.S 

Last Day of Term 

  

1 

Term 2 

Monday 29th April School Development Day 

Tuesday 30th April 
Students Return 

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences 

  

2 

  

Thursday 9th May MAGS Morning Tea 
(Mothers, Aunts, Grandma & Someone Special) 

Friday 10th May Walk to School Safely Day 

  

3 
Tuesday 15th May GRIP Leadership – Stage 3 

4 

Monday 20th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Tuesday 21st May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Wednesday 22nd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Thursday 23rd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Friday 24th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 – return 

Please note that all dates are subject to late changes 



 

Friday Fun Day 



 











 



Violet H    

8th April, 2024 

• Principal’s Message 

• PBL Rewards Day 

• ANZAC Day  

• New Date - Cross 

Country 

• Parent -Teacher Conferences 

• Grip Leadership 

• Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

• Construction Work 

 

Phone 02 6769 7520  

Fax 02 6769 7400  

Mobile 0448 246 279  

Email somerton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web www.somerton-p.schools.nsw.edu.au    

• Mrs McGuiness needs 

your help 

• Upcoming Events 

• Photos - Friday Fun Day 

• Photos - Harmony Day 

• Community Classifieds 

• School Community Charter 

• Work Available - Calling local 

Businesses & Tradespeople 



The school holidays are only days away, and we 

hope everyone has a relaxing and refreshing two-

week break.  

It was wonderful seeing so many smiling faces at our 

Easter Hat Parade and Easter Egg Hunt. We had 

great fun during the parade. Thank you to all the 

students for putting so much into their Easter Hats, 

they all looked amazing.  

After the parade students enjoyed the Easter Egg 

Hunt and fun was had by everyone in our special 

game of ‘Catch the Egg’.  

It is with great delight to announce that Mrs Knapman 

will be returning at the start of Term 2. She will be 

joining us on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

PBL Rewards – Thursday 11th April  

Get ready for an exciting day ahead! On Thursday 

11th April, we are celebrating all the positive 

behaviour and hard work that the students have been 

displaying this term.  

Students are invited to wear mufti to school. Please 

remember no singlet tops or sandals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anzac Day – Thursday 25th April  

With Anzac Day falling within the school holidays, 

we are planning for our students to participate in the 

march. Please contact the school office ASAP to 

confirm if your child/ren will be marching on the day. 

This will allow us to allocate student jobs such as 

carrying the flag, laying our school wreath and 

reading the Ode.  

 

 

 



New Date - Bective Cross Country – Friday 12th 

April  

Attunga’s Recreation Ground, situated behind 

Attunga Public School on Palmer Street, will play host 

to the annual Bective Cross Country event this year. 

The distance the competitors will run are: 

4-5 years run 500m  

6-7 years run 1km  

8-10 years run 2km  

11-13 years run 3km 

While students are not participating in their races, 

they will take part in other sport activities. The course 

familiarisation will occur at 10am and the first group of 

runners, consisting of 6/7-year-olds will start at 11am. 

Students need to be at school by 9:15am, as the bus 

will leave exactly at 9:20am so we can reach Attunga 

PS to participate in the walk the course.  

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences  

A big thank you to those who have nominated their 

preferred day and time for the upcoming parent/carer 

– teacher conferences scheduled for Tuesday 30th 

April and Thursday 2nd May.  

If you haven’t yet nominated your preferred time and 

day, please contact the school office as soon as 

possible. We will do our best to accommodate your 

schedule and provide available options for these 

important meetings.  

These conferences are valuable opportunities to 

discuss your child’s progress and address any 

questions or concerns you may have. 

Grip Leadership – Tuesday 14th May 

On Tuesday 14th May, Year 5 & 6 will be travelling to 

Tamworth to participate in GRIP Student Leadership 

Day being held at Tamworth War Memorial Town 

Hall. The theme for this year’s conference is ‘Step 

Forward’. Students will have the opportunity to 

participate in interactive activities, discussions, 

leadership games and entertainment. Students will 

travel by bus and be accompanied by Mrs 

McGuiness. They will need to be at school by 

8:20am ready to leave by 8:25am, as the day starts 

at 9:15am.   

Stage 3 – Canberra Excursion, Monday 20th May 

– Friday 24th May 

Students in Years 5 & 6 received the permission 

notes and itinerary for our upcoming excursion to 

Canberra. This promises to be an educational and 

exciting trip, and we are so grateful to our P&C for 

their generous subsidy, making this experience 

possible for our students.  

If you have any questions or require additional 

information about the excursion, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs McGuiness.  

 

 



Construction Work 

Construction work on our undercover walkways will 

be continuing throughout the upcoming school 

holidays. For safety reasons, we will not be 

participating in the ‘Share Our Space’ program during 

this time. It is greatly appreciated that everyone 

refrains from entering the school grounds during this 

period.  

Your cooperation and understanding are greatly 

appreciated as we work to enhance our school 

facilities.  

Mrs McGuiness needs your help! 

She needs any unwanted china 

cups for an upcoming project, so if 

you have any that you no longer 

need, please drop them off at the 

school office. 



 

WK  Upcoming Events  

  

11 

  

Thursday 11th April PBL Rewards Day – Mufti 

Friday 12th April 
Bective Cross Country @ Attunga P.S 

Last Day of Term 

  

1 

Term 2 

Monday 29th April School Development Day 

Tuesday 30th April 
Students Return 

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences 

  

2 

  

Thursday 9th May MAGS Morning Tea 
(Mothers, Aunts, Grandma & Someone Special) 

Friday 10th May Walk to School Safely Day 

  

3 
Tuesday 15th May GRIP Leadership – Stage 3 

4 

Monday 20th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Tuesday 21st May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Wednesday 22nd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Thursday 23rd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Friday 24th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 – return 

Please note that all dates are subject to late changes 



 

Friday Fun Day 



 











 



       

8th April, 2024 

• Principal’s Message 

• PBL Rewards Day 

• ANZAC Day  

• New Date - Cross 

Country 

• Parent -Teacher Conferences 

• Grip Leadership 

• Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

• Construction Work 

 

Phone 02 6769 7520  

Fax 02 6769 7400  

Mobile 0448 246 279  

Email somerton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web www.somerton-p.schools.nsw.edu.au    

• Mrs McGuiness needs 

your help 

• Upcoming Events 

• Photos - Friday Fun Day 

• Photos - Harmony Day 

• Community Classifieds 

• School Community Charter 

• Work Available - Calling local 

Businesses & Tradespeople 



The school holidays are only days away, and we 

hope everyone has a relaxing and refreshing two-

week break.  

It was wonderful seeing so many smiling faces at our 

Easter Hat Parade and Easter Egg Hunt. We had 

great fun during the parade. Thank you to all the 

students for putting so much into their Easter Hats, 

they all looked amazing.  

After the parade students enjoyed the Easter Egg 

Hunt and fun was had by everyone in our special 

game of ‘Catch the Egg’.  

It is with great delight to announce that Mrs Knapman 

will be returning at the start of Term 2. She will be 

joining us on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

PBL Rewards – Thursday 11th April  

Get ready for an exciting day ahead! On Thursday 

11th April, we are celebrating all the positive 

behaviour and hard work that the students have been 

displaying this term.  

Students are invited to wear mufti to school. Please 

remember no singlet tops or sandals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anzac Day – Thursday 25th April  

With Anzac Day falling within the school holidays, 

we are planning for our students to participate in the 

march. Please contact the school office ASAP to 

confirm if your child/ren will be marching on the day. 

This will allow us to allocate student jobs such as 

carrying the flag, laying our school wreath and 

reading the Ode.  

 

 

 



New Date - Bective Cross Country – Friday 12th 

April  

Attunga’s Recreation Ground, situated behind 

Attunga Public School on Palmer Street, will play host 

to the annual Bective Cross Country event this year. 

The distance the competitors will run are: 

4-5 years run 500m  

6-7 years run 1km  

8-10 years run 2km  

11-13 years run 3km 

While students are not participating in their races, 

they will take part in other sport activities. The course 

familiarisation will occur at 10am and the first group of 

runners, consisting of 6/7-year-olds will start at 11am. 

Students need to be at school by 9:15am, as the bus 

will leave exactly at 9:20am so we can reach Attunga 

PS to participate in the walk the course.  

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences  

A big thank you to those who have nominated their 

preferred day and time for the upcoming parent/carer 

– teacher conferences scheduled for Tuesday 30th 

April and Thursday 2nd May.  

If you haven’t yet nominated your preferred time and 

day, please contact the school office as soon as 

possible. We will do our best to accommodate your 

schedule and provide available options for these 

important meetings.  

These conferences are valuable opportunities to 

discuss your child’s progress and address any 

questions or concerns you may have. 

Grip Leadership – Tuesday 14th May 

On Tuesday 14th May, Year 5 & 6 will be travelling to 

Tamworth to participate in GRIP Student Leadership 

Day being held at Tamworth War Memorial Town 

Hall. The theme for this year’s conference is ‘Step 

Forward’. Students will have the opportunity to 

participate in interactive activities, discussions, 

leadership games and entertainment. Students will 

travel by bus and be accompanied by Mrs 

McGuiness. They will need to be at school by 

8:20am ready to leave by 8:25am, as the day starts 

at 9:15am.   

Stage 3 – Canberra Excursion, Monday 20th May 

– Friday 24th May 

Students in Years 5 & 6 received the permission 

notes and itinerary for our upcoming excursion to 

Canberra. This promises to be an educational and 

exciting trip, and we are so grateful to our P&C for 

their generous subsidy, making this experience 

possible for our students.  

If you have any questions or require additional 

information about the excursion, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs McGuiness.  

 

 



Construction Work 

Construction work on our undercover walkways will 

be continuing throughout the upcoming school 

holidays. For safety reasons, we will not be 

participating in the ‘Share Our Space’ program during 

this time. It is greatly appreciated that everyone 

refrains from entering the school grounds during this 

period.  

Your cooperation and understanding are greatly 

appreciated as we work to enhance our school 

facilities.  

Mrs McGuiness needs your help! 

She needs any unwanted china 

cups for an upcoming project, so if 

you have any that you no longer 

need, please drop them off at the 

school office. 



 

WK  Upcoming Events  

  

11 

  

Thursday 11th April PBL Rewards Day – Mufti 

Friday 12th April 
Bective Cross Country @ Attunga P.S 

Last Day of Term 

  

1 

Term 2 

Monday 29th April School Development Day 

Tuesday 30th April 
Students Return 

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences 

  

2 

  

Thursday 9th May MAGS Morning Tea 
(Mothers, Aunts, Grandma & Someone Special) 

Friday 10th May Walk to School Safely Day 

  

3 
Tuesday 15th May GRIP Leadership – Stage 3 

4 

Monday 20th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Tuesday 21st May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Wednesday 22nd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Thursday 23rd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Friday 24th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 – return 

Please note that all dates are subject to late changes 



 

Friday Fun Day 



 











 



Mirri F    

8th April, 2024 

• Principal’s Message 

• PBL Rewards Day 

• ANZAC Day  

• New Date - Cross 

Country 

• Parent -Teacher Conferences 

• Grip Leadership 

• Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

• Construction Work 

 

Phone 02 6769 7520  

Fax 02 6769 7400  

Mobile 0448 246 279  

Email somerton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web www.somerton-p.schools.nsw.edu.au    

• Mrs McGuiness needs 

your help 

• Upcoming Events 

• Photos - Friday Fun Day 

• Photos - Harmony Day 

• Community Classifieds 

• School Community Charter 

• Work Available - Calling local 

Businesses & Tradespeople 



The school holidays are only days away, and we 

hope everyone has a relaxing and refreshing two-

week break.  

It was wonderful seeing so many smiling faces at our 

Easter Hat Parade and Easter Egg Hunt. We had 

great fun during the parade. Thank you to all the 

students for putting so much into their Easter Hats, 

they all looked amazing.  

After the parade students enjoyed the Easter Egg 

Hunt and fun was had by everyone in our special 

game of ‘Catch the Egg’.  

It is with great delight to announce that Mrs Knapman 

will be returning at the start of Term 2. She will be 

joining us on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

PBL Rewards – Thursday 11th April  

Get ready for an exciting day ahead! On Thursday 

11th April, we are celebrating all the positive 

behaviour and hard work that the students have been 

displaying this term.  

Students are invited to wear mufti to school. Please 

remember no singlet tops or sandals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anzac Day – Thursday 25th April  

With Anzac Day falling within the school holidays, 

we are planning for our students to participate in the 

march. Please contact the school office ASAP to 

confirm if your child/ren will be marching on the day. 

This will allow us to allocate student jobs such as 

carrying the flag, laying our school wreath and 

reading the Ode.  

 

 

 



New Date - Bective Cross Country – Friday 12th 

April  

Attunga’s Recreation Ground, situated behind 

Attunga Public School on Palmer Street, will play host 

to the annual Bective Cross Country event this year. 

The distance the competitors will run are: 

4-5 years run 500m  

6-7 years run 1km  

8-10 years run 2km  

11-13 years run 3km 

While students are not participating in their races, 

they will take part in other sport activities. The course 

familiarisation will occur at 10am and the first group of 

runners, consisting of 6/7-year-olds will start at 11am. 

Students need to be at school by 9:15am, as the bus 

will leave exactly at 9:20am so we can reach Attunga 

PS to participate in the walk the course.  

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences  

A big thank you to those who have nominated their 

preferred day and time for the upcoming parent/carer 

– teacher conferences scheduled for Tuesday 30th 

April and Thursday 2nd May.  

If you haven’t yet nominated your preferred time and 

day, please contact the school office as soon as 

possible. We will do our best to accommodate your 

schedule and provide available options for these 

important meetings.  

These conferences are valuable opportunities to 

discuss your child’s progress and address any 

questions or concerns you may have. 

Grip Leadership – Tuesday 14th May 

On Tuesday 14th May, Year 5 & 6 will be travelling to 

Tamworth to participate in GRIP Student Leadership 

Day being held at Tamworth War Memorial Town 

Hall. The theme for this year’s conference is ‘Step 

Forward’. Students will have the opportunity to 

participate in interactive activities, discussions, 

leadership games and entertainment. Students will 

travel by bus and be accompanied by Mrs 

McGuiness. They will need to be at school by 

8:20am ready to leave by 8:25am, as the day starts 

at 9:15am.   

Stage 3 – Canberra Excursion, Monday 20th May 

– Friday 24th May 

Students in Years 5 & 6 received the permission 

notes and itinerary for our upcoming excursion to 

Canberra. This promises to be an educational and 

exciting trip, and we are so grateful to our P&C for 

their generous subsidy, making this experience 

possible for our students.  

If you have any questions or require additional 

information about the excursion, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs McGuiness.  

 

 



Construction Work 

Construction work on our undercover walkways will 

be continuing throughout the upcoming school 

holidays. For safety reasons, we will not be 

participating in the ‘Share Our Space’ program during 

this time. It is greatly appreciated that everyone 

refrains from entering the school grounds during this 

period.  

Your cooperation and understanding are greatly 

appreciated as we work to enhance our school 

facilities.  

Mrs McGuiness needs your help! 

She needs any unwanted china 

cups for an upcoming project, so if 

you have any that you no longer 

need, please drop them off at the 

school office. 



 

WK  Upcoming Events  

  

11 

  

Thursday 11th April PBL Rewards Day – Mufti 

Friday 12th April 
Bective Cross Country @ Attunga P.S 

Last Day of Term 

  

1 

Term 2 

Monday 29th April School Development Day 

Tuesday 30th April 
Students Return 

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences 

  

2 

  

Thursday 9th May MAGS Morning Tea 
(Mothers, Aunts, Grandma & Someone Special) 

Friday 10th May Walk to School Safely Day 

  

3 
Tuesday 15th May GRIP Leadership – Stage 3 

4 

Monday 20th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Tuesday 21st May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Wednesday 22nd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Thursday 23rd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Friday 24th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 – return 

Please note that all dates are subject to late changes 



 

Friday Fun Day 



 











 



Aleah J    

8th April, 2024 

• Principal’s Message 

• PBL Rewards Day 

• ANZAC Day  

• New Date - Cross 

Country 

• Parent -Teacher Conferences 

• Grip Leadership 

• Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

• Construction Work 

 

Phone 02 6769 7520  

Fax 02 6769 7400  

Mobile 0448 246 279  

Email somerton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web www.somerton-p.schools.nsw.edu.au    

• Mrs McGuiness needs 

your help 

• Upcoming Events 

• Photos - Friday Fun Day 

• Photos - Harmony Day 

• Community Classifieds 

• School Community Charter 

• Work Available - Calling local 

Businesses & Tradespeople 



The school holidays are only days away, and we 

hope everyone has a relaxing and refreshing two-

week break.  

It was wonderful seeing so many smiling faces at our 

Easter Hat Parade and Easter Egg Hunt. We had 

great fun during the parade. Thank you to all the 

students for putting so much into their Easter Hats, 

they all looked amazing.  

After the parade students enjoyed the Easter Egg 

Hunt and fun was had by everyone in our special 

game of ‘Catch the Egg’.  

It is with great delight to announce that Mrs Knapman 

will be returning at the start of Term 2. She will be 

joining us on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

PBL Rewards – Thursday 11th April  

Get ready for an exciting day ahead! On Thursday 

11th April, we are celebrating all the positive 

behaviour and hard work that the students have been 

displaying this term.  

Students are invited to wear mufti to school. Please 

remember no singlet tops or sandals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anzac Day – Thursday 25th April  

With Anzac Day falling within the school holidays, 

we are planning for our students to participate in the 

march. Please contact the school office ASAP to 

confirm if your child/ren will be marching on the day. 

This will allow us to allocate student jobs such as 

carrying the flag, laying our school wreath and 

reading the Ode.  

 

 

 



New Date - Bective Cross Country – Friday 12th 

April  

Attunga’s Recreation Ground, situated behind 

Attunga Public School on Palmer Street, will play host 

to the annual Bective Cross Country event this year. 

The distance the competitors will run are: 

4-5 years run 500m  

6-7 years run 1km  

8-10 years run 2km  

11-13 years run 3km 

While students are not participating in their races, 

they will take part in other sport activities. The course 

familiarisation will occur at 10am and the first group of 

runners, consisting of 6/7-year-olds will start at 11am. 

Students need to be at school by 9:15am, as the bus 

will leave exactly at 9:20am so we can reach Attunga 

PS to participate in the walk the course.  

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences  

A big thank you to those who have nominated their 

preferred day and time for the upcoming parent/carer 

– teacher conferences scheduled for Tuesday 30th 

April and Thursday 2nd May.  

If you haven’t yet nominated your preferred time and 

day, please contact the school office as soon as 

possible. We will do our best to accommodate your 

schedule and provide available options for these 

important meetings.  

These conferences are valuable opportunities to 

discuss your child’s progress and address any 

questions or concerns you may have. 

Grip Leadership – Tuesday 14th May 

On Tuesday 14th May, Year 5 & 6 will be travelling to 

Tamworth to participate in GRIP Student Leadership 

Day being held at Tamworth War Memorial Town 

Hall. The theme for this year’s conference is ‘Step 

Forward’. Students will have the opportunity to 

participate in interactive activities, discussions, 

leadership games and entertainment. Students will 

travel by bus and be accompanied by Mrs 

McGuiness. They will need to be at school by 

8:20am ready to leave by 8:25am, as the day starts 

at 9:15am.   

Stage 3 – Canberra Excursion, Monday 20th May 

– Friday 24th May 

Students in Years 5 & 6 received the permission 

notes and itinerary for our upcoming excursion to 

Canberra. This promises to be an educational and 

exciting trip, and we are so grateful to our P&C for 

their generous subsidy, making this experience 

possible for our students.  

If you have any questions or require additional 

information about the excursion, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs McGuiness.  

 

 



Construction Work 

Construction work on our undercover walkways will 

be continuing throughout the upcoming school 

holidays. For safety reasons, we will not be 

participating in the ‘Share Our Space’ program during 

this time. It is greatly appreciated that everyone 

refrains from entering the school grounds during this 

period.  

Your cooperation and understanding are greatly 

appreciated as we work to enhance our school 

facilities.  

Mrs McGuiness needs your help! 

She needs any unwanted china 

cups for an upcoming project, so if 

you have any that you no longer 

need, please drop them off at the 

school office. 



 

WK  Upcoming Events  

  

11 

  

Thursday 11th April PBL Rewards Day – Mufti 

Friday 12th April 
Bective Cross Country @ Attunga P.S 

Last Day of Term 

  

1 

Term 2 

Monday 29th April School Development Day 

Tuesday 30th April 
Students Return 

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences 

  

2 

  

Thursday 9th May MAGS Morning Tea 
(Mothers, Aunts, Grandma & Someone Special) 

Friday 10th May Walk to School Safely Day 

  

3 
Tuesday 15th May GRIP Leadership – Stage 3 

4 

Monday 20th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Tuesday 21st May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Wednesday 22nd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Thursday 23rd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Friday 24th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 – return 

Please note that all dates are subject to late changes 



 

Friday Fun Day 



 











 



Karliah H     

8th April, 2024 

• Principal’s Message 

• PBL Rewards Day 

• ANZAC Day  

• New Date - Cross 

Country 

• Parent -Teacher Conferences 

• Grip Leadership 

• Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

• Construction Work 

 

Phone 02 6769 7520  

Fax 02 6769 7400  

Mobile 0448 246 279  

Email somerton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web www.somerton-p.schools.nsw.edu.au    

• Mrs McGuiness needs 

your help 

• Upcoming Events 

• Photos - Friday Fun Day 

• Photos - Harmony Day 

• Community Classifieds 

• School Community Charter 

• Work Available - Calling local 

Businesses & Tradespeople 



The school holidays are only days away, and we 

hope everyone has a relaxing and refreshing two-

week break.  

It was wonderful seeing so many smiling faces at our 

Easter Hat Parade and Easter Egg Hunt. We had 

great fun during the parade. Thank you to all the 

students for putting so much into their Easter Hats, 

they all looked amazing.  

After the parade students enjoyed the Easter Egg 

Hunt and fun was had by everyone in our special 

game of ‘Catch the Egg’.  

It is with great delight to announce that Mrs Knapman 

will be returning at the start of Term 2. She will be 

joining us on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

PBL Rewards – Thursday 11th April  

Get ready for an exciting day ahead! On Thursday 

11th April, we are celebrating all the positive 

behaviour and hard work that the students have been 

displaying this term.  

Students are invited to wear mufti to school. Please 

remember no singlet tops or sandals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anzac Day – Thursday 25th April  

With Anzac Day falling within the school holidays, 

we are planning for our students to participate in the 

march. Please contact the school office ASAP to 

confirm if your child/ren will be marching on the day. 

This will allow us to allocate student jobs such as 

carrying the flag, laying our school wreath and 

reading the Ode.  

 

 

 



New Date - Bective Cross Country – Friday 12th 

April  

Attunga’s Recreation Ground, situated behind 

Attunga Public School on Palmer Street, will play host 

to the annual Bective Cross Country event this year. 

The distance the competitors will run are: 

4-5 years run 500m  

6-7 years run 1km  

8-10 years run 2km  

11-13 years run 3km 

While students are not participating in their races, 

they will take part in other sport activities. The course 

familiarisation will occur at 10am and the first group of 

runners, consisting of 6/7-year-olds will start at 11am. 

Students need to be at school by 9:15am, as the bus 

will leave exactly at 9:20am so we can reach Attunga 

PS to participate in the walk the course.  

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences  

A big thank you to those who have nominated their 

preferred day and time for the upcoming parent/carer 

– teacher conferences scheduled for Tuesday 30th 

April and Thursday 2nd May.  

If you haven’t yet nominated your preferred time and 

day, please contact the school office as soon as 

possible. We will do our best to accommodate your 

schedule and provide available options for these 

important meetings.  

These conferences are valuable opportunities to 

discuss your child’s progress and address any 

questions or concerns you may have. 

Grip Leadership – Tuesday 14th May 

On Tuesday 14th May, Year 5 & 6 will be travelling to 

Tamworth to participate in GRIP Student Leadership 

Day being held at Tamworth War Memorial Town 

Hall. The theme for this year’s conference is ‘Step 

Forward’. Students will have the opportunity to 

participate in interactive activities, discussions, 

leadership games and entertainment. Students will 

travel by bus and be accompanied by Mrs 

McGuiness. They will need to be at school by 

8:20am ready to leave by 8:25am, as the day starts 

at 9:15am.   

Stage 3 – Canberra Excursion, Monday 20th May 

– Friday 24th May 

Students in Years 5 & 6 received the permission 

notes and itinerary for our upcoming excursion to 

Canberra. This promises to be an educational and 

exciting trip, and we are so grateful to our P&C for 

their generous subsidy, making this experience 

possible for our students.  

If you have any questions or require additional 

information about the excursion, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs McGuiness.  

 

 



Construction Work 

Construction work on our undercover walkways will 

be continuing throughout the upcoming school 

holidays. For safety reasons, we will not be 

participating in the ‘Share Our Space’ program during 

this time. It is greatly appreciated that everyone 

refrains from entering the school grounds during this 

period.  

Your cooperation and understanding are greatly 

appreciated as we work to enhance our school 

facilities.  

Mrs McGuiness needs your help! 

She needs any unwanted china 

cups for an upcoming project, so if 

you have any that you no longer 

need, please drop them off at the 

school office. 



 

WK  Upcoming Events  

  

11 

  

Thursday 11th April PBL Rewards Day – Mufti 

Friday 12th April 
Bective Cross Country @ Attunga P.S 

Last Day of Term 

  

1 

Term 2 

Monday 29th April School Development Day 

Tuesday 30th April 
Students Return 

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences 

  

2 

  

Thursday 9th May MAGS Morning Tea 
(Mothers, Aunts, Grandma & Someone Special) 

Friday 10th May Walk to School Safely Day 

  

3 
Tuesday 15th May GRIP Leadership – Stage 3 

4 

Monday 20th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Tuesday 21st May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Wednesday 22nd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Thursday 23rd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Friday 24th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 – return 

Please note that all dates are subject to late changes 



 

Friday Fun Day 



 











 



Sophee K    

8th April, 2024 

• Principal’s Message 

• PBL Rewards Day 

• ANZAC Day  

• New Date - Cross 

Country 

• Parent -Teacher Conferences 

• Grip Leadership 

• Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

• Construction Work 

 

Phone 02 6769 7520  

Fax 02 6769 7400  

Mobile 0448 246 279  

Email somerton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web www.somerton-p.schools.nsw.edu.au    

• Mrs McGuiness needs 

your help 

• Upcoming Events 

• Photos - Friday Fun Day 

• Photos - Harmony Day 

• Community Classifieds 

• School Community Charter 

• Work Available - Calling local 

Businesses & Tradespeople 



The school holidays are only days away, and we 

hope everyone has a relaxing and refreshing two-

week break.  

It was wonderful seeing so many smiling faces at our 

Easter Hat Parade and Easter Egg Hunt. We had 

great fun during the parade. Thank you to all the 

students for putting so much into their Easter Hats, 

they all looked amazing.  

After the parade students enjoyed the Easter Egg 

Hunt and fun was had by everyone in our special 

game of ‘Catch the Egg’.  

It is with great delight to announce that Mrs Knapman 

will be returning at the start of Term 2. She will be 

joining us on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

PBL Rewards – Thursday 11th April  

Get ready for an exciting day ahead! On Thursday 

11th April, we are celebrating all the positive 

behaviour and hard work that the students have been 

displaying this term.  

Students are invited to wear mufti to school. Please 

remember no singlet tops or sandals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anzac Day – Thursday 25th April  

With Anzac Day falling within the school holidays, 

we are planning for our students to participate in the 

march. Please contact the school office ASAP to 

confirm if your child/ren will be marching on the day. 

This will allow us to allocate student jobs such as 

carrying the flag, laying our school wreath and 

reading the Ode.  

 

 

 



New Date - Bective Cross Country – Friday 12th 

April  

Attunga’s Recreation Ground, situated behind 

Attunga Public School on Palmer Street, will play host 

to the annual Bective Cross Country event this year. 

The distance the competitors will run are: 

4-5 years run 500m  

6-7 years run 1km  

8-10 years run 2km  

11-13 years run 3km 

While students are not participating in their races, 

they will take part in other sport activities. The course 

familiarisation will occur at 10am and the first group of 

runners, consisting of 6/7-year-olds will start at 11am. 

Students need to be at school by 9:15am, as the bus 

will leave exactly at 9:20am so we can reach Attunga 

PS to participate in the walk the course.  

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences  

A big thank you to those who have nominated their 

preferred day and time for the upcoming parent/carer 

– teacher conferences scheduled for Tuesday 30th 

April and Thursday 2nd May.  

If you haven’t yet nominated your preferred time and 

day, please contact the school office as soon as 

possible. We will do our best to accommodate your 

schedule and provide available options for these 

important meetings.  

These conferences are valuable opportunities to 

discuss your child’s progress and address any 

questions or concerns you may have. 

Grip Leadership – Tuesday 14th May 

On Tuesday 14th May, Year 5 & 6 will be travelling to 

Tamworth to participate in GRIP Student Leadership 

Day being held at Tamworth War Memorial Town 

Hall. The theme for this year’s conference is ‘Step 

Forward’. Students will have the opportunity to 

participate in interactive activities, discussions, 

leadership games and entertainment. Students will 

travel by bus and be accompanied by Mrs 

McGuiness. They will need to be at school by 

8:20am ready to leave by 8:25am, as the day starts 

at 9:15am.   

Stage 3 – Canberra Excursion, Monday 20th May 

– Friday 24th May 

Students in Years 5 & 6 received the permission 

notes and itinerary for our upcoming excursion to 

Canberra. This promises to be an educational and 

exciting trip, and we are so grateful to our P&C for 

their generous subsidy, making this experience 

possible for our students.  

If you have any questions or require additional 

information about the excursion, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs McGuiness.  

 

 



Construction Work 

Construction work on our undercover walkways will 

be continuing throughout the upcoming school 

holidays. For safety reasons, we will not be 

participating in the ‘Share Our Space’ program during 

this time. It is greatly appreciated that everyone 

refrains from entering the school grounds during this 

period.  

Your cooperation and understanding are greatly 

appreciated as we work to enhance our school 

facilities.  

Mrs McGuiness needs your help! 

She needs any unwanted china 

cups for an upcoming project, so if 

you have any that you no longer 

need, please drop them off at the 

school office. 



 

WK  Upcoming Events  

  

11 

  

Thursday 11th April PBL Rewards Day – Mufti 

Friday 12th April 
Bective Cross Country @ Attunga P.S 

Last Day of Term 

  

1 

Term 2 

Monday 29th April School Development Day 

Tuesday 30th April 
Students Return 

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences 

  

2 

  

Thursday 9th May MAGS Morning Tea 
(Mothers, Aunts, Grandma & Someone Special) 

Friday 10th May Walk to School Safely Day 

  

3 
Tuesday 15th May GRIP Leadership – Stage 3 

4 

Monday 20th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Tuesday 21st May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Wednesday 22nd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Thursday 23rd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Friday 24th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 – return 

Please note that all dates are subject to late changes 



 

Friday Fun Day 



 











 



Charli S    

8th April, 2024 

• Principal’s Message 

• PBL Rewards Day 

• ANZAC Day  

• New Date - Cross 

Country 

• Parent -Teacher Conferences 

• Grip Leadership 

• Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

• Construction Work 

 

Phone 02 6769 7520  

Fax 02 6769 7400  

Mobile 0448 246 279  

Email somerton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web www.somerton-p.schools.nsw.edu.au    

• Mrs McGuiness needs 

your help 

• Upcoming Events 

• Photos - Friday Fun Day 

• Photos - Harmony Day 

• Community Classifieds 

• School Community Charter 

• Work Available - Calling local 

Businesses & Tradespeople 



The school holidays are only days away, and we 

hope everyone has a relaxing and refreshing two-

week break.  

It was wonderful seeing so many smiling faces at our 

Easter Hat Parade and Easter Egg Hunt. We had 

great fun during the parade. Thank you to all the 

students for putting so much into their Easter Hats, 

they all looked amazing.  

After the parade students enjoyed the Easter Egg 

Hunt and fun was had by everyone in our special 

game of ‘Catch the Egg’.  

It is with great delight to announce that Mrs Knapman 

will be returning at the start of Term 2. She will be 

joining us on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

PBL Rewards – Thursday 11th April  

Get ready for an exciting day ahead! On Thursday 

11th April, we are celebrating all the positive 

behaviour and hard work that the students have been 

displaying this term.  

Students are invited to wear mufti to school. Please 

remember no singlet tops or sandals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anzac Day – Thursday 25th April  

With Anzac Day falling within the school holidays, 

we are planning for our students to participate in the 

march. Please contact the school office ASAP to 

confirm if your child/ren will be marching on the day. 

This will allow us to allocate student jobs such as 

carrying the flag, laying our school wreath and 

reading the Ode.  

 

 

 



New Date - Bective Cross Country – Friday 12th 

April  

Attunga’s Recreation Ground, situated behind 

Attunga Public School on Palmer Street, will play host 

to the annual Bective Cross Country event this year. 

The distance the competitors will run are: 

4-5 years run 500m  

6-7 years run 1km  

8-10 years run 2km  

11-13 years run 3km 

While students are not participating in their races, 

they will take part in other sport activities. The course 

familiarisation will occur at 10am and the first group of 

runners, consisting of 6/7-year-olds will start at 11am. 

Students need to be at school by 9:15am, as the bus 

will leave exactly at 9:20am so we can reach Attunga 

PS to participate in the walk the course.  

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences  

A big thank you to those who have nominated their 

preferred day and time for the upcoming parent/carer 

– teacher conferences scheduled for Tuesday 30th 

April and Thursday 2nd May.  

If you haven’t yet nominated your preferred time and 

day, please contact the school office as soon as 

possible. We will do our best to accommodate your 

schedule and provide available options for these 

important meetings.  

These conferences are valuable opportunities to 

discuss your child’s progress and address any 

questions or concerns you may have. 

Grip Leadership – Tuesday 14th May 

On Tuesday 14th May, Year 5 & 6 will be travelling to 

Tamworth to participate in GRIP Student Leadership 

Day being held at Tamworth War Memorial Town 

Hall. The theme for this year’s conference is ‘Step 

Forward’. Students will have the opportunity to 

participate in interactive activities, discussions, 

leadership games and entertainment. Students will 

travel by bus and be accompanied by Mrs 

McGuiness. They will need to be at school by 

8:20am ready to leave by 8:25am, as the day starts 

at 9:15am.   

Stage 3 – Canberra Excursion, Monday 20th May 

– Friday 24th May 

Students in Years 5 & 6 received the permission 

notes and itinerary for our upcoming excursion to 

Canberra. This promises to be an educational and 

exciting trip, and we are so grateful to our P&C for 

their generous subsidy, making this experience 

possible for our students.  

If you have any questions or require additional 

information about the excursion, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs McGuiness.  

 

 



Construction Work 

Construction work on our undercover walkways will 

be continuing throughout the upcoming school 

holidays. For safety reasons, we will not be 

participating in the ‘Share Our Space’ program during 

this time. It is greatly appreciated that everyone 

refrains from entering the school grounds during this 

period.  

Your cooperation and understanding are greatly 

appreciated as we work to enhance our school 

facilities.  

Mrs McGuiness needs your help! 

She needs any unwanted china 

cups for an upcoming project, so if 

you have any that you no longer 

need, please drop them off at the 

school office. 



 

WK  Upcoming Events  

  

11 

  

Thursday 11th April PBL Rewards Day – Mufti 

Friday 12th April 
Bective Cross Country @ Attunga P.S 

Last Day of Term 

  

1 

Term 2 

Monday 29th April School Development Day 

Tuesday 30th April 
Students Return 

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences 

  

2 

  

Thursday 9th May MAGS Morning Tea 
(Mothers, Aunts, Grandma & Someone Special) 

Friday 10th May Walk to School Safely Day 

  

3 
Tuesday 15th May GRIP Leadership – Stage 3 

4 

Monday 20th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Tuesday 21st May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Wednesday 22nd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Thursday 23rd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Friday 24th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 – return 

Please note that all dates are subject to late changes 



 

Friday Fun Day 



 











 



Ruby W    

8th April, 2024 

• Principal’s Message 

• PBL Rewards Day 

• ANZAC Day  

• New Date - Cross 

Country 

• Parent -Teacher Conferences 

• Grip Leadership 

• Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

• Construction Work 

 

Phone 02 6769 7520  

Fax 02 6769 7400  

Mobile 0448 246 279  

Email somerton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web www.somerton-p.schools.nsw.edu.au    

• Mrs McGuiness needs 

your help 

• Upcoming Events 

• Photos - Friday Fun Day 

• Photos - Harmony Day 

• Community Classifieds 

• School Community Charter 

• Work Available - Calling local 

Businesses & Tradespeople 



The school holidays are only days away, and we 

hope everyone has a relaxing and refreshing two-

week break.  

It was wonderful seeing so many smiling faces at our 

Easter Hat Parade and Easter Egg Hunt. We had 

great fun during the parade. Thank you to all the 

students for putting so much into their Easter Hats, 

they all looked amazing.  

After the parade students enjoyed the Easter Egg 

Hunt and fun was had by everyone in our special 

game of ‘Catch the Egg’.  

It is with great delight to announce that Mrs Knapman 

will be returning at the start of Term 2. She will be 

joining us on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

PBL Rewards – Thursday 11th April  

Get ready for an exciting day ahead! On Thursday 

11th April, we are celebrating all the positive 

behaviour and hard work that the students have been 

displaying this term.  

Students are invited to wear mufti to school. Please 

remember no singlet tops or sandals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anzac Day – Thursday 25th April  

With Anzac Day falling within the school holidays, 

we are planning for our students to participate in the 

march. Please contact the school office ASAP to 

confirm if your child/ren will be marching on the day. 

This will allow us to allocate student jobs such as 

carrying the flag, laying our school wreath and 

reading the Ode.  

 

 

 



New Date - Bective Cross Country – Friday 12th 

April  

Attunga’s Recreation Ground, situated behind 

Attunga Public School on Palmer Street, will play host 

to the annual Bective Cross Country event this year. 

The distance the competitors will run are: 

4-5 years run 500m  

6-7 years run 1km  

8-10 years run 2km  

11-13 years run 3km 

While students are not participating in their races, 

they will take part in other sport activities. The course 

familiarisation will occur at 10am and the first group of 

runners, consisting of 6/7-year-olds will start at 11am. 

Students need to be at school by 9:15am, as the bus 

will leave exactly at 9:20am so we can reach Attunga 

PS to participate in the walk the course.  

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences  

A big thank you to those who have nominated their 

preferred day and time for the upcoming parent/carer 

– teacher conferences scheduled for Tuesday 30th 

April and Thursday 2nd May.  

If you haven’t yet nominated your preferred time and 

day, please contact the school office as soon as 

possible. We will do our best to accommodate your 

schedule and provide available options for these 

important meetings.  

These conferences are valuable opportunities to 

discuss your child’s progress and address any 

questions or concerns you may have. 

Grip Leadership – Tuesday 14th May 

On Tuesday 14th May, Year 5 & 6 will be travelling to 

Tamworth to participate in GRIP Student Leadership 

Day being held at Tamworth War Memorial Town 

Hall. The theme for this year’s conference is ‘Step 

Forward’. Students will have the opportunity to 

participate in interactive activities, discussions, 

leadership games and entertainment. Students will 

travel by bus and be accompanied by Mrs 

McGuiness. They will need to be at school by 

8:20am ready to leave by 8:25am, as the day starts 

at 9:15am.   

Stage 3 – Canberra Excursion, Monday 20th May 

– Friday 24th May 

Students in Years 5 & 6 received the permission 

notes and itinerary for our upcoming excursion to 

Canberra. This promises to be an educational and 

exciting trip, and we are so grateful to our P&C for 

their generous subsidy, making this experience 

possible for our students.  

If you have any questions or require additional 

information about the excursion, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs McGuiness.  

 

 



Construction Work 

Construction work on our undercover walkways will 

be continuing throughout the upcoming school 

holidays. For safety reasons, we will not be 

participating in the ‘Share Our Space’ program during 

this time. It is greatly appreciated that everyone 

refrains from entering the school grounds during this 

period.  

Your cooperation and understanding are greatly 

appreciated as we work to enhance our school 

facilities.  

Mrs McGuiness needs your help! 

She needs any unwanted china 

cups for an upcoming project, so if 

you have any that you no longer 

need, please drop them off at the 

school office. 



 

WK  Upcoming Events  

  

11 

  

Thursday 11th April PBL Rewards Day – Mufti 

Friday 12th April 
Bective Cross Country @ Attunga P.S 

Last Day of Term 

  

1 

Term 2 

Monday 29th April School Development Day 

Tuesday 30th April 
Students Return 

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences 

  

2 

  

Thursday 9th May MAGS Morning Tea 
(Mothers, Aunts, Grandma & Someone Special) 

Friday 10th May Walk to School Safely Day 

  

3 
Tuesday 15th May GRIP Leadership – Stage 3 

4 

Monday 20th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Tuesday 21st May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Wednesday 22nd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Thursday 23rd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Friday 24th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 – return 

Please note that all dates are subject to late changes 



 

Friday Fun Day 



 











 



Indigo B    

8th April, 2024 

• Principal’s Message 

• PBL Rewards Day 

• ANZAC Day  

• New Date - Cross 

Country 

• Parent -Teacher Conferences 

• Grip Leadership 

• Stage 3 Canberra Excursion 

• Construction Work 

 

Phone 02 6769 7520  

Fax 02 6769 7400  

Mobile 0448 246 279  

Email somerton-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Web www.somerton-p.schools.nsw.edu.au    

• Mrs McGuiness needs 

your help 

• Upcoming Events 

• Photos - Friday Fun Day 

• Photos - Harmony Day 

• Community Classifieds 

• School Community Charter 

• Work Available - Calling local 

Businesses & Tradespeople 



The school holidays are only days away, and we 

hope everyone has a relaxing and refreshing two-

week break.  

It was wonderful seeing so many smiling faces at our 

Easter Hat Parade and Easter Egg Hunt. We had 

great fun during the parade. Thank you to all the 

students for putting so much into their Easter Hats, 

they all looked amazing.  

After the parade students enjoyed the Easter Egg 

Hunt and fun was had by everyone in our special 

game of ‘Catch the Egg’.  

It is with great delight to announce that Mrs Knapman 

will be returning at the start of Term 2. She will be 

joining us on Mondays and Tuesdays.  

PBL Rewards – Thursday 11th April  

Get ready for an exciting day ahead! On Thursday 

11th April, we are celebrating all the positive 

behaviour and hard work that the students have been 

displaying this term.  

Students are invited to wear mufti to school. Please 

remember no singlet tops or sandals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anzac Day – Thursday 25th April  

With Anzac Day falling within the school holidays, 

we are planning for our students to participate in the 

march. Please contact the school office ASAP to 

confirm if your child/ren will be marching on the day. 

This will allow us to allocate student jobs such as 

carrying the flag, laying our school wreath and 

reading the Ode.  

 

 

 



New Date - Bective Cross Country – Friday 12th 

April  

Attunga’s Recreation Ground, situated behind 

Attunga Public School on Palmer Street, will play host 

to the annual Bective Cross Country event this year. 

The distance the competitors will run are: 

4-5 years run 500m  

6-7 years run 1km  

8-10 years run 2km  

11-13 years run 3km 

While students are not participating in their races, 

they will take part in other sport activities. The course 

familiarisation will occur at 10am and the first group of 

runners, consisting of 6/7-year-olds will start at 11am. 

Students need to be at school by 9:15am, as the bus 

will leave exactly at 9:20am so we can reach Attunga 

PS to participate in the walk the course.  

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences  

A big thank you to those who have nominated their 

preferred day and time for the upcoming parent/carer 

– teacher conferences scheduled for Tuesday 30th 

April and Thursday 2nd May.  

If you haven’t yet nominated your preferred time and 

day, please contact the school office as soon as 

possible. We will do our best to accommodate your 

schedule and provide available options for these 

important meetings.  

These conferences are valuable opportunities to 

discuss your child’s progress and address any 

questions or concerns you may have. 

Grip Leadership – Tuesday 14th May 

On Tuesday 14th May, Year 5 & 6 will be travelling to 

Tamworth to participate in GRIP Student Leadership 

Day being held at Tamworth War Memorial Town 

Hall. The theme for this year’s conference is ‘Step 

Forward’. Students will have the opportunity to 

participate in interactive activities, discussions, 

leadership games and entertainment. Students will 

travel by bus and be accompanied by Mrs 

McGuiness. They will need to be at school by 

8:20am ready to leave by 8:25am, as the day starts 

at 9:15am.   

Stage 3 – Canberra Excursion, Monday 20th May 

– Friday 24th May 

Students in Years 5 & 6 received the permission 

notes and itinerary for our upcoming excursion to 

Canberra. This promises to be an educational and 

exciting trip, and we are so grateful to our P&C for 

their generous subsidy, making this experience 

possible for our students.  

If you have any questions or require additional 

information about the excursion, please do not 

hesitate to contact Mrs McGuiness.  

 

 



Construction Work 

Construction work on our undercover walkways will 

be continuing throughout the upcoming school 

holidays. For safety reasons, we will not be 

participating in the ‘Share Our Space’ program during 

this time. It is greatly appreciated that everyone 

refrains from entering the school grounds during this 

period.  

Your cooperation and understanding are greatly 

appreciated as we work to enhance our school 

facilities.  

Mrs McGuiness needs your help! 

She needs any unwanted china 

cups for an upcoming project, so if 

you have any that you no longer 

need, please drop them off at the 

school office. 



 

WK  Upcoming Events  

  

11 

  

Thursday 11th April PBL Rewards Day – Mufti 

Friday 12th April 
Bective Cross Country @ Attunga P.S 

Last Day of Term 

  

1 

Term 2 

Monday 29th April School Development Day 

Tuesday 30th April 
Students Return 

Parent/Carer – Teacher Conferences 

  

2 

  

Thursday 9th May MAGS Morning Tea 
(Mothers, Aunts, Grandma & Someone Special) 

Friday 10th May Walk to School Safely Day 

  

3 
Tuesday 15th May GRIP Leadership – Stage 3 

4 

Monday 20th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Tuesday 21st May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Wednesday 22nd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Thursday 23rd May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 

Friday 24th May Canberra Excursion – Stage 3 – return 

Please note that all dates are subject to late changes 



 

Friday Fun Day 



 











 


